# COPPER HILL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

May 2019

Character Trait: Loyalty/Citizenship

Vanessa Ahmed, Principal Jesse Lockett, Vice Principal Office Phone: 284-7660 Office Fax: 284-7671

Nurse: M. Rosengarden 284-7670 Library: 284-7668

Voice Mail: 284-7665 Option#2 Attendance Line- 284-7665 Option#1



Dear Parents,

Thanks to our incredible PTO, our families had a wonderful evening at our PICTO night! We thank all of our parent volunteers who helped behind the scenes and staff volunteers who were celebrity callers. Your time and efforts allowed the night to be a success!

We also thank our PTO and Copper Hill families for hosting our "Staff Appreciation Luncheon." Everyone looks forward to a delicious lunch - thank you for honoring all of our staff during this celebration! We, in turn, ask that you save the date for our upcoming "Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon," where we thank all of our parent volunteers for their efforts throughout the year to support our students, staff and school. We hope that you can join us on Tuesday, June 4 at 11:30 please RSVP using the invitation that was sent home.

We have several more upcoming Copper Hill events to share with you! Our Fourth Grade Chorus and Chimes Spring Concert is on Wednesday, May 22 at 7:00 pm. Ms. Golding and her students have been practicing hard for their upcoming performance, "Pirates!" We hope to see many of our families in the audience. Copper Hill's annual Field Day is scheduled for Thursday, May 23, with a rain date of Friday, May 31. Our incoming Kindergarten Meet and Greet is scheduled for Friday, May 31 at 6:00 at Copper Hill's playground (rain date Friday, June 7) - help spread the word to our new families! The fourth grade chorus is scheduled to sing at the June 1 Trenton Thunder game at 7:00 pm - tickets are available through our PTO. Our end of the year Kindergarten Program is scheduled for Thursday, June 6 at 9:30 in the gym - please use the gym doors for the program. Third grade Breakfast with the Arts Celebration will be Friday, June 14 at 7:30 am in the foyer and library here at Copper Hill. We hope many of our third grade families are able to join us that morning for breakfast to celebrate the visual and performing arts with Ms. Griffis and Ms. Golding! And our fourth graders culminate their time at Copper Hill by heading to Camp Bernie for a day of outdoor learning and teambuilding on either June 10 or 11, depending on the homeroom they are in. Thank you to our PTO for helping with the various end of the year events!

Thank you to our kindergarten and first grade parents for attending our spring parent teacher conferences to continue to be informed about your child's progress and strengthen the connection between home and school. We look forward to working with you in the upcoming years and fostering your child's love for learning here at Copper Hill!

Fondly,

Vanessa Ahmed Principal

Jesse Lockett Vice Principal

#### COPPER HILL FIELD DAY

 $\textbf{Copper Hill Field Day} - \text{will take place on Thursday, May } 23^{\text{rd}}. \text{ (Rain Date: May } 31).$ Kindergarten, First, & Second Grades: 9:20 a.m. to 11:45 p.m.

Third & Fourth Grades: 12:40 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Looks like it will be a beautiful day! Don't forget the sunscreen!

#### ATTENTION FOURTH GRADE PARENTS

Please be advised that the incoming  $5^{th}$  grade parent night will take place on **Monday**, **June 3**<sup>rd</sup> at 6:00 pm in the RFIS gym. The presentation will run approximately one hour.

In order to facilitate a smooth transition from Copper Hill to Reading-Fleming Intermediate School, the school counselors have planned a morning for our students to visit RFIS. This orientation will take place on **Tuesday**, **June 4**, **2019**.

Bus transportation has been arranged and we will be leaving Copper Hill at 9:10 am and returning at 11:00 am. While at RFIS, our students will learn about Reading-Fleming Intermediate School's schedule, expectations, and opportunities. Key school personnel will be introduced and students will have time to ask questions and take a tour of the building.

### **BUS STOP INFORMATION 2019-2020**

Each year the Transportation Department assigns your child's bus stop based on where you live. If you plan to use a babysitter or enroll your child in daycare, you must submit a **new Child Care**Request/Bus Stop Form. This form must be filled out **each year** that your child will not be picked up from your home address or returned to your home address. Forms are available in the main office and on our website. These forms should be submitted before the last day of school. Otherwise, your child will be assigned a bus stop near your home.

#### MOVING?

Please inform the office as soon as possible if you are moving out of the Copper Hill attendance area at the end of the current school year.

## LOST AND FOUND

We have an abundance of Lost and Found Items located right outside the office doors. Would you kindly have your child check for any missing items?

# Upcoming Copper Hill Events for May

May 22	Spring Concert at 7:00 pm
May 23	Field Day
May 27	Memorial Day - School Closed
May 31	Kindergarten Meet and Greet 6:00 pm
June 3	Grand Falloons Assembly - K-4
June 3	RFIS Parent night for 4 <sup>th</sup> graders-6:00 pm
June 4	Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon 11:30 am - Band Room
June 4	Fourth grade Trip to RFIS (9-11:00 am)
June 5	Miss Hess – Author Celebration – 1:45 pm
June 6	Kindergarten Celebration - 9:30 am
June 10	Camp Bernie - Dahms and Downs
June 10	Mrs. Gerlach - Author's Celebration
June 11	Camp Bernie – Ashforth, Berman and Petto
June 13	Mr. Moore's Author Celebration - 1:45 pm
June 14	Breakfast with the Arts – grade 3 -7:30 am
June 19	Pre K - Graduation
June 20	Early Dismissal
June 21	Last Day of School – Early Dismissal

